NOTICE OF WITHDRAWAL OF LOCAL PLAN
PLANNING AND COMPULSORY PURCHASE ACT 2004 & THE TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING (LOCAL PLANNING)(ENGLAND) REGULATIONS 2012, AS AMENDED
BASILDON BOROUGH COUNCIL LOCAL PLAN 2014 - 2034 (AS SUBMITTED FOR EXAMINATION – MARCH 2019)

In accordance with regulation 27 of the Town and Country Planning (Local Planning) (England) Regulations 2012, as amended, this statement gives notice that Basildon Borough Council has withdrawn the Basildon Borough Local Plan 2014 – 2034, which was submitted to the Secretary of State for examination on 28 March 2019. 
The resolution to withdraw the Basildon Borough Local Plan was made at a Full Council meeting on 3 March 2022.
The resolution to withdraw was under the provisions of Section 22 of the Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act 2004, which provides for a local planning authority to withdraw a local development document at any time up to its adoption.
By a letter dated 4 March 2022, the Council informed the Inspector appointed by the Secretary of State to examine the Plan, that the Local Plan has been withdrawn from examination. 
Any questions regarding the withdrawal of the Basildon Borough Local Plan should be directed to: 

Planning Strategy and Implementation 
The Basildon Centre
St Martins Square
Basildon 
SS14 1DL
Email: Planningpolicy@Basildon.gov.uk
Phone 01268 533333 

DATED: 4 March 2022
